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December 2, 2015 
 
Mr. Brandon Guillory, P.E. 
Kimley-Horn 
12012 Wickchester Lane, Suite 500 
Houston, Texas 77079 
 
Subject: Abandonment and sale of a 10 foot-wide sanitary sewer easement and two 10 foot-
wide prescriptive sanitary sewer easements, in exchange for conveyance to the City of a 20 foot-
wide sanitary sewer easement along Kimberley Lane, being out of Restricted Reserve D, Block 
One of Town and Country Town Center and out of Restricted Reserve A, Block One of Town and 
Country Village East, all located out of the George Bellows Survey, A-3. Parcels SY15-051A, 
SY15-051B, SY15-051C, and DY15-115 
 
Dear Mr. Guillory: 
 
This letter is the City's offer to conclude the captioned transaction for a consideration of 
$237,843.00, subject to your completion of the outstanding transaction requirements and City 
Council approval. 
 
Please provide the following required documents within fifteen days from the date of this letter: 
 

1. A letter from TC Blvd. Partners II, LLC accepting the City’s offer. 
 

2. A cashier’s check payable to the City of Houston for the $233,543.00 total balance of 
consideration. We will hold these funds with the $4,300.00 nonrefundable deposit.  

 
3. A separate cashier’s check in the amount of $1,700.00 payable to the City of Houston for 

the depreciated value of the storm sewer line and its inlet. 
 

4. An original statement of ownership letter from an attorney-at-law. 
 

5. Business documents when conveying a property interest to the City.  
 

6. Proof the requirements in Item 3 of the April 15, 2015 Contact Letter are completed. 
 

Should you not be able to accept the offer within the fifteen-day period and are unable to do so 
no later than thirty days from the date of this letter, this offer will be considered withdrawn and 
the file will be canceled without further communication.  To pursue the transaction thereafter 
might require either: (1) you to initiate the process anew OR (2) an appraisal update.  If, at the  
 
City’s sole discretion, the latter alternative is chosen, you will be required to submit a written 
request and an additional nonrefundable deposit equal to the cost of updating the appraisal.  
This additional nonrefundable deposit will not be applied toward the consideration.  The City’s 
updated offer will be for the higher of the original appraised value or the updated appraised 
value. 


































